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Summary: 
Starting in the 2017- 2018 school year, KRS 158.030 changed the date that children entering kindergarten must be five years old on or before August 1st. The prior cutoff for kindergarten was October 1st. Because all children that are ready for school benefit from a learning environment where they are appropriately challenged, districts are required to establish a policy for early admission that includes an evaluation process to determine readiness for school.

Oldham County Schools has had a process for Early Entrance students, but upon review of data is proposing changes to that process.
	School Year
	# of Early Entrance Students
	% on grade level in RD and MA according to iReady (Winter ‘25)

	2024-2025
	11
	36%

	2023-2024
	9
	33%

	2022-2023
	6
	75%  
*2 out of 6 students moved

	2021-2022
	9
	38%
*1 moved


Conclusions from the data: 
-The Brigance is not an effective screener for Early Entrance to Kindergarten candidates.
-Some of our students who have been accepted early are not thriving. 
-We need a more effective process and screener to ensure that the students we allow in early will thrive in kindergarten and beyond.

Key Changes:
-Previously we allowed students whose birthday was Oct. 31 or before to apply.  Now an Early Entrance candidate must be five years old by Oct. 15. 
-All students will be screened at the Oldham County Preschool as opposed to their homeschool to limit the number of people testing a student.  
-We will utilize the DIAL assessment which assesses students in multiple areas as opposed to the Brigance.  We have added an academic assessment,  Battelle Developmental Inventory Early Academic Survey.
-Parents will apply on the district website to streamline our process. 
-Parents must apply by April 15th and will be notified no later than June 30th to whether or not their child will be accepted.  This will allow them time to make alternative plans if needed.

PROCEDURES FOR EARLY ENTRANCE TO KINDERGARTEN

Purpose
Early entrance is intended for exceptional children who are both academically ready and developmentally mature compared to their peers. This option aims to cater to the varied levels of school readiness among children. Therefore, a child must be functioning at least 18 months ahead of their chronological age, with excellent ratings in these areas.

Early Entrance to kindergarten may be available for a child whose fifth birthday falls on or between August 2nd and October 15th of the Early Entrance year. In order to qualify for Early Entrance, children must demonstrate high ability and maturation in the areas of intellectual ability, social and emotional maturity, language development and physical development/motor coordination.  The purpose of the Early Entrance to Kindergarten Evaluation is to determine if a child demonstrates readiness for kindergarten.

Procedures
1. Parents/Guardians who are interested in having their child enter kindergarten early will be directed to the district website where there will be an overview of the process and a form to complete that comes to the Level Director.  Included in the form will be kindergarten readiness assessment to assist parents in considering the decision at hand.  Proof of age (birth certificate) and current address must also be provided by the Parent/Guardian at the time of application.Requests will be submitted between January 1 and April 15th.  (The only exception to the April 15th deadline is if a family moves into the county after April 15th.  A family who moves into the area has 30 days from the date that they move to apply for early entrance consideration.)

2. Upon receipt of the district form, the Preschool and Elementary Level Director will contact the Oldham County Preschool, who will schedule a screening for the assessment for acceleration consideration. 

3. The DIAL teacher questionnaire will be sent to the preschool teacher listed and the DIAL parent questionnaire will be sent to families. 

4. An initial screening will be administered by June 15th at the Oldham County Preschool utilizing the Phase I- DIAL Screener in the following areas: Concepts, Language, Social and Adaptive. (Students should score 90%ile or higher in 4 off the 5* areas *Gross motor weaknesses are acceptable.)  The assessment will attempt to be given in the students native language.

5. For those students scoring above the 90% a second screening will be scheduled at the students home campus (South, North, Oldham)  utilizing the Phase II:  Battelle Developmental Inventory Early Academic Survey.  Students should score 90% or above.

6. Following the completion of the evaluation, the District Committee consisting of the Director of Preschool and Elementary Education, a School Psychologist,  the Preschool Principal and an Assistant Principal will review all documentation and will make a determination on the student’s readiness to engage in and benefit from early entry to school.   One of the following decisions will be communicated to the parent/guardian by June 30th:
a) Yes – Parent/Guardian may enroll the child in kindergarten at the home school.
b) No – Due to readiness.    

7.  The decision made by the committee is final.  There is no appeal process. After the decision is made, parents will receive written notification.  Parents/ Guardians will be notified by June 30th. 
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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS ABOUT EARLY ENTRANCE TO KINDERGARTEN 
1. Why is there an Early Entrance to Kindergarten option? 
KRS 158.030 states that starting with the 2017-2018 school year, children entering kindergarten  must be five years old on or before August 1st. Because all children that are ready for school benefit from a learning environment where they are  appropriately challenged, districts are required to establish a policy for early admission that includes  an evaluation process to determine readiness for school. 
2. For whom is this program designed? 
For a few carefully selected students, early entrance to kindergarten will be exactly what a child  needs. Enrollment should be considered if your child will turn 5 between August 2nd and October  15th and appears to be achieving significantly above his/her actual age in the following areas of  development: concepts, motor, language, social/emotional and self-help/adaptive skills. Please remember  that only a few children will meet the eligibility standards.  Given this information, parents should  proceed with arranging childcare and/or preschool if needed. 
3. How do I prepare my child for the day of evaluation? 
Most of the tasks used in the evaluation are developmental in nature and resemble activities typical  of preschool and kindergarten. Do not refer to the session as a test or imply that the child will either  pass or fail. You may want to tell your child that he or she will be asked to do some work and other  fun things that will show how much they have learned so far. Try to emphasize that they should do  their best and enjoy themselves. 
4. What happens the day of the evaluation? 
A teacher, school psychologist, and/or administrator from the school district will spend time with your child individually.  There are two phases to the evaluation process.  In both phases, assessments will be administered to your child surveying their skills and readiness for kindergarten.  The eligibility standards for student acceleration and being admitted for early entrance are at or above the 90%ile in concepts, motor, language, social/emotional and self-help/adaptive skills.  If they move through phase one, phase two will include further assessments on academic skills.  Your child may or may not participate in both phases of the evaluation process, depending on their performance.
5. How will I know whether my child has met the criteria for early entrance to kindergarten? 
Following the completion of the evaluation, the District Committee will make a determination on the  student’s readiness to engage in and benefit from early entry to school. Considerations may also  include availability of space and funding. The decision will be communicated to the parent/guardian  in a letter by June 30th. A decision denying early entrance due to the child’s lack of readiness is final and may not be appealed.
6. How will my child feel if he/she is not among the children who met the criteria for acceptance? 
A child’s reaction usually depends on how the situation has been presented and how  parents/guardians react to whether the child met the criteria for acceptance. 
Parents/guardians who react strongly to the results may send the message to the child that he/she  has failed. If the information is presented in a positive way, it will help the child understand that  he/she will be better prepared for kindergarten after another year in preschool.

7. What are some reasons children do not meet the criteria? 
Most children are more successful when they enter school with their age group. Furthermore, child  development at ages four and five is often not even. Thus, a four-year-old may appear advanced  because of excellent vocabulary and language development, while social skills may be typical of the  child’s age. High standards for enrollment are intended to protect children who may appear ready  based on advanced skills in one area of development. An extra year of preschool development may provide a more even skill profile and more assurance of early school success. 
8. Suppose I change my mind after my child has been accepted? 
If Early Entrance to Kindergarten acceptance criteria have been met, you, as the child’s  parent/guardian, make the final decision to enroll your child in kindergarten. Please notify the  school in writing if you decide not to enroll your child. 
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ADDITIONAL RESOURCES FOR FAMILIES 
Acceleration Institute: http://www.accelerationinstitute.org 
Davidson Institute: http://www.davidsongifted.org 
Hoagies’ Gifted Education Page: http://www.hoagiesgifted.org 
National Association for the Education of Young Children: http://www.naeyc.org 
National Association for Gifted Children: http://www.nagc.org
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